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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

FAREWELL DENISE 
 

After a local government career spanning 33 years on the former Hume and the 
current Greater Hume Councils well known local resident and Councillor Denise 
Knight (nee Osborne) and her husband Peter will soon be relocating to Victoria.  

 

Denise first was elected to the old Hume Shire Coun-
cil in 1987. Denise served as Deputy Mayor from 1996 
to 1997 and then Mayor from 1998 to 2004. A position 
she held until Hume Council was dissolved on the for-

mation of Greater Hume Shire Council in May 2004. 
 

In March 2005, at the inaugural election of the new 
Greater Hume Shire, Denise stood and was elected to 
Council and has continued to serve up until her recent 
resignation. 

 

Denise also served as Deputy Mayor from 2005 to 
2006 and Mayor from 2006 to 2012. 

 

Apart from her Councillor duties Denise was also 
very active in other Local Government NSW areas, 
Board Member 2013–2017,  Delegate to NSW Rural 
Fire Service Liaison Committees – 2015–2017,  
Delegate from Local Government NSW to 
Fluoridation of NSW Waters Ministerial Advisory 

Committee. 
 

Denise made an outstanding contribution to the fol-
lowing businesses and community organisations;  

• Director of Murray Arts and Apprenticeship Trainees Employment Limited,  

• Chairperson of Jindera UPA Gardens Hostel Family and Friends,  

• Jindera and District Multi-Purpose Stadium Fundraising Committee,  

• St. John’s Lutheran Primary School Board,  

• Member of the Albury-Hume Local Emergency Management Committee,  

• Albury-Hume Bushfire Risk Management Committee,  

• Albury-Wodonga Domestic Violence Committee, 

• Jindera Rural Fire Service. 
In the early 2000’s Denise also organised and led the 
Hands of Hume campaign that resulted in a large area 

of the former Hume Shire being included in the Greater 
Hume Shire. 
 

In her working life Denise provided housing support for 
some of the most vulnerable in our community. Her 
clients had challenging lives and due to their personal 
circumstances had no long term accommodation 
options. Despite having backgrounds of domestic and 
family violence, abuse, mental health, incarceration,  

(Continued on page 14) 

Denise and Peter at their farewell on the 12 July 2020 

Denise and her Mother Erin at the farewell on the 12 July 2020 
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NEW - Hours of Business  
 

TUESDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
WEDNESDAY  10.00am – 3.00pm 
THURSDAY   10.00am – 3.00pm 
FRIDAY    10.00am – 3.00pm 

Closed Saturday 
 

T he past month has been a busy one for the 

new committee of Rural Care Link.  As the 

new committee members settle into their roles, 

there has been numerous meetings and sub-

committee meetings working on ideas and future 

directions etc.  The RCL office telephone has been 

diverted to Jenny O’Neill.  
 

C olleen Lord is available most days of the 

week if there is a need for anyone to get help 

or directions on services available, or just wanting  

a welcoming  ear.  Just ring the office phone and 

Jenny will pass on the message. In the mean time, 

there are lots of information brochures available 

outside the office. 

 

I t is hoped that, in the future, the office may be 

opened a few hours a week, but regardless of 

whether the office is open or not, Rural Care Link 

is always available to help anyone, especially those 

in a crisis situation or needing assistance.  

AGM 
The proposed date for the Rural Care Link AGM is Sunday, August 16th, 2020, at 2.00 pm.    

 

The venue will be The Hub meeting room inside the Council Building, 83 Urana Road, 

Jindera, via the rear entrance.  Please put this date in your diary, and, if you are interested 

in attending, please make sure that you have paid your membership fee.  This can be done 

at the Op Shop between 10.30 am and 3.00 pm on the opening days.  

This is a great organisation and happy to have lots more members.  
 

So please don’t hesitate to call Jenny or Colleen on the RCL number  

which is (02) 6026 3001 if you need assistance -  

Rural Care Link is there to help anyone in the community.  
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Due to Covid 19,  

our regular church services have changed. 

Please see our website for  

service locations and times    

burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 

Contact: Pastor Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2020 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 

through caring and personal relationships.  
 

10 August   Mary Sumner Day, 9.30am Wangaratta.  
12 August   Going country for the day to Corryong:  
 m/tea 9.30am Teddy’s Joint 85 Towong St, Tallangatta. Op shop & Browsing. 

    Lunch: 12.30pm Black Sheep 59 Hansen St, Corryong. 

   Museum: ‘Man From Snowy River’, $4cash/head, 11/2  hours. 

   Depart St Paul’s 8.30am. 

 Contact: Vickie Priscina 0428 406060. 

  Leader:   Jane Barlow 0438 262480   Assistant Leader: Roz Phillipson 0417 457122  
  Secretary:  Annette Brown 0456 370257   Treasurer:    Bev Blair 60 262431  
 

Friendship in Action  
    A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth through caring and personal relationships.  

 

Please follow all ‘Corona Virus’ 

rules during your daily activities 

and practice social distancing.  

https://apc01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fburrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a1bcdbc78ad49b63a9f08d82d3e9a90%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637309094185593867&sdata=YJnqrBp8QjF6agU7idx2LzWCY%2BOU5BE
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Rural Care Link Op Shop volunteers have en-

joyed the shop being open again, and although 

there have been some changes (registering in, 

hand sanitising, and social distancing), everyone 

who has come to the shop has really tried to help 

the staff by observing the requests and changes 

that had to be made due to the Corona Virus. 
 

The $5 bag for clothes has once again been a 

great success with lots of people taking advantage 

of this great sale.  This sale finishes on Friday 31st 

July, so there is still a little bit of time left to get a 

bargain.  The wedding and evening dresses have 

also been popular as they are also at a very good 

price. There are still some great winter coats for 

sale along with boots and shoes.   

Unfortunately the Op Shop will not be selling 

electrical goods anymore, as, although they are 

checked for safety, they are not always able to be 

checked for operation, and some have had to be 

returned as they were not working.  So rather than 

selling something that doesn’t come up to expecta-

tions, the staff felt that it was better to not sell at 

all. 
 

Like many other Op Shops the Jindera Op 

Shop is still not taking donations, but this is re-

viewed every month as the pandemic guidelines 

change frequently.  Hopefully one day things will 

get back to normality. 

SO …. WHAT’S ON SALE FOR AUGUST! 
 

Well, there will be a big sale on jeans.  All jeans will be $2.00 a pair and for the first two weeks 

of August, Bric-a-Brac will be ½ price.  This sale will go till the 15th August. 
 

Then from the 18th August to the 29th, there will be a big sale of children’s wear at, yes, $5.00 
per bag, and we know how much you can get into those green bags.   

So don’t miss out on the August sales. 
 

Don’t forget the hours of the shop are Tuesday to Friday 10.00 am to 1.00 pm  

then open again 1.45 pm to 3.00 pm with Saturdays opening hours 10.00 am to 1.00 pm.   

Looking forward to seeing you at our great little shop.  Stay safe and warm. 

OP SHOP NEWS 

Call the FREE epilepsy helpline 
 

Do you have epilepsy or ex-

perience seizures? Are you 
feeling isolated, need advice 
about your medications, or 
just want to chat?  
 

Call or email the EPILEPSY NURSE LINE 
 

It is available 9am to 5pm, seven days per week.  
Each call will be answered immediately by a Regis-
tered Nurse with special training in epilepsy manage-

ment. You can trust that the information you receive 
will be accurate and safe. 

If you prefer to email, you will receive a  
response within 24 hours.   

The service is proudly provided by Epilepsy Action Aus-
tralia, with the financial assistance of the Australian  
Department of Health. 

FREE EPILEPSY NURSE LINE  
1300 EPILEPSY (1300 37 45 37) OR epilepsy@epilepsy.org.au 

mailto:epilepsy@epilepsy.org.au
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Royal china dinner set $30 

  Noritake Dinner set $50 

Telescope $30 

Sherry glasses $15 

 

OP SHOP  
SPECIALS 

Cake stand $12 
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Rural Care Link 
Carers Support Group 

For parents, guardians, family members and other support people  
who provide on-going care and assistance to another person  
regardless of age from anywhere in the Greater Hume area. 

 

New Members Welcome 

Next meeting Tuesday August 11th 10.00-12.00. 
 

Come along for a chat, peer support and information. 
Topic:  State Trustees Role 

 

At the Bethlehem Lutheran Church Hall 
109 Adams Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

For further information or help with transport  
Contact:       Jenny O’Neill       Coordinator 0438 263 417  
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Want to feel stronger and healthier 
Then book today and join the 

Specially Designed Post Cancer 
Exercise Program 

 Lonedog Health & Performance Centre, 115 Catherine Crescent, Thurgoona. 
The team supporting you will be: 

Exercise Physiologists Sophie Rhode (Kinetic Medicine) 

and  
Shannon Pigeon, Manager Lonedog Health and Performance Centre,  

Rural Care Link is providing support and funding  
to reduce the cost of this program.  

To book for your Initial assessment or to get further information  
contact: Colleen Lord OAM - 02 6026 3006 or 0429 960 616  

office@ruralcarelink.org.au       Tel: 02 6026 3001  Mob:0475  594  073   The Hub, 83 Urana Street, Jindera, NSW, 2642  

Supporting People through cancer  

mailto:communitydevelopment@ruralcarelink.org.au
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OUR LOCAL NATURE EXPLORERS  
 
Jindera Family Day Care educators don’t hold back when it 

comes to getting outside. Sam Blackie and Trish Fulford know 

the value of outdoor play and every day they provide opportuni-

ties for the children in their care to navigate their natural envi-

ronment. Whether it be traversing the local streets of Jindera or 

cooking sausages in a real fire pit, these children are capable, 

experienced nature explorers. 
 

Trish understands the value of belonging to a community and 

can often be spotted out and about in Jindera with her family day care children. It is important for the local 

children she spends her days with to feel like they belong to the Jindera community and being outdoors ex-

ploring the neighbourhood is the perfect way to do this.   
 

Sam immerses her family day care children in a rural way of 

life – loads of digging in the dirt, cooking on the fire, climb-

ing trees, and making mud pies. Real play that is all about 

getting dirty and having fun. Sam understands that children 

learn best when they can touch it, squish it, move it, pull it 

apart and put it back together again…and there is nowhere 

better to do this than outside in her yard.  
 

Greater Hume Children Services are proud of our local edu-

cators and their commitment to creating valuable learning 

experiences for the children in their care. Experiences that 

reflect their local community and embrace all that is won-

derful in nature.  
 

We are currently seeking passionate Family Day Care 
Educators in the Jindera area.  

If you hold a Certificate III in Early Childhood, please 
contact our office for more information.  

 
Phone: 02 6026 3877 

Email mail@ghchildren.com.au  

Web: www.ghchildren.com.au 

mailto:mail@ghchildren.com.au
http://www.ghchildren.com.au
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Jindera Red Cross 
Our Branch has been informed that due to the 

Corona Virus outbreak there will be no more meet-
ings until 2021. So stay safe and look after your-
selves and others.  

Please stay in touch by a phone call.  All the best 
to you all from  Members of the Jindera Red Cross 
Branch.  

Excerpts taken from News  

from NSW Red Cross Head office. 

    A story to lift the spirits 

On an isolated cattle farm that was hit hard by the Black 
Summer bushfires the Sturgess family are building a new 

home for their friend Smiley, with the help of two Red 

Cross emergency relief grants.  
When bushfires tore through a remote property near Bat-

low in New South Wales earlier this year, retired man, 
Smiley, lost the home he had found with a local farming 

family. 
But thanks to two Red Cross grants, farmers Andrea and 

Paul Sturgess have been able to build a new home for their 
friend. With the grant money, they’re converting two ship-

ping containers into a cottage in the bush for 63-year-old 
Smiley.  

“We’ve got to build a big shed over the whole lot. We 
could put a bit of hay in the side of it … which will be 

warm in the winter for him. We’re going to find some sec-
ond-hand tin to put on this shed to give him a bit of cover 

from wind.” 
We can all learn something from this story. 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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Murray River Mayors and CEOs unite in  
historic push to get restrictions changed  

Mayors and CEOs spanning both sides of the Mur-
ray River from Corryong to Wentworth are joining forc-

es in an unprecedented show of strength to convince the 
NSW Government to ease its latest tough border re-

strictions.  

Since the new public health orders came into effect, 
all 14 councils say they have received messages, emails 
and phone calls from residents who can no longer get to 
work or open their businesses, with many already clos-

ing their doors.  

Amid fears of a devastating economic impact on bor-
der communities that have always lived and worked 
closely together, the border leaders have combined to 
tell the NSW Government that the creation of a border 
zone now restricted effectively to a 2km strip on either 

side of the river is unacceptable and unsustainable.  

Greater Hume Mayor, Cr Heather Wilton said the 
harsh restrictions are creating stress and anxiety for 
workers, businesses and families, some of whom are 
facing enormous financial and emotional hardship be-

cause of the narrow permit zone along the border.  

‘Our request to the NSW Government is simple: 
please allow border community workers on both sides 

of the border to do their jobs, Cr Wilton said.  

‘While we understand that both governments are 

working to restrict the spread of COVID-19, it should 
be made clear that there are only a handful of active cas-
es of the virus in the border communities yet people liv-
ing along the Murray River are being heavily penalised 

through no fault of their own.’  

Mayor Wilton said all 14 councils had taken the his-
toric step of uniting in a collective call for the NSW 
Premier and Health Minister to amend the order to al-
low more workers and business owners to cross the bor-
der, travel directly to their workplaces, and travel direct-

ly back to their homes each day.  

‘The narrow border strip system is causing a growing 
amount of harm to our communities as each day passes, 
so we’re urging the government to consult with us, so 
we can save our economies while also ensuring we’re all 
working together to minimize the risk of the virus 

spreading,’ Mayor Wilton said.  

The councils calling for the change are: Albury, Ber-

rigan, Campaspe, Federation, Gannawarra, Greater 

Hume, Indigo, Mildura, Moira, Murray River, Swan 

Hill, Towong, Wentworth and Wodonga.  
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St John’s Lutheran Primary School 
154 Adams Street, Jindera 2642 

Phone: (02) 6026 3220  Fax: (02) 6026 3289 

Email: admin@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Web: www.stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Principal: Brad Moss 

 

Y E A R  6  S T U D E N T S  
F U N D R A I S I N G  
I N C E N T I V E S  
 

Our amazing Year 6s managed to 

raise $122.20 in pumpkin sales last 

Term!  All money raised is going 

towards buying more seeds for our 

veggie garden. 

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENTS 
We are pushing forward with our school upgrades and improvements. New eves upgraded with  
mini-orb, refurbishment of the junior toilets and preparation begun for new front fence. 

We have also purchased a new class set of laptops for our 3/4 students which means we are now 

1:1 with laptops for all 3-6 students. We also purchased new laptops for some of our junior classes, 

so we now have a bank of 6 laptops in all junior classes. In addition, we also have a bank of 6 iPads 

for all classes and an additional bank of iPads for supporting students in literacy support. 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT 
Our whole teaching and learning coach team actively 

engaged in 2 full days of professional development  at 

the start of Term 3, during two pupil-free days.  We 

held the Positive Partnerships training via ZOOM with 

consultants from Sydney and Ballarat. The focus was 

on increasing knowledge and impact we can have with 

students on the autism spectrum. The richness of     

content and energy from staff will ensure we put into 

action supportive processes for students in need.  
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JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

BUILDING RELATIONSHIPS  

WITH OUR  COMMUNITY  
 

The funds from our Bush Fire Market Day,  

back in February have been donated to Jindera  

Fire Brigade. Graham Yensch recently accepted  

the donation of $750.00  

PURPOSEFUL LEARNING  
 

100 days of school. 100 days smarter. 100 reasons to smile. As one student said, 

"This is the best day ever".  
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RIVERINA BOARDING  

KENNELS 

& CATTERY 
Boarding – Daycare - Grooming 
Full clip, bath & blow dry, Nails (20+ yrs exp) 

 

Moving, hospital, or do your dogs need a  

fun day out 

 

 
 

 

6026 3830 

268 Jelbart Road, Jindera 
Daycare Monday-Friday 8:00am-5:00pm $25.00 per dog 

Boarding admit & discharge Monday-Saturday 8:00-9:00am &  

4:00-5:00pm, Sundays 4:00-5:00pm 

Must have a current C5 Vaccination for dogs and F3 for cats 
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(Continued from page 1) 
 

rough sleeping, eviction, these clients were heard and respected Denise. Denise achieved great results with her 
homeless clients many of whom are now living independently. 
 

Denise was highly regarded by her colleagues, support agencies and the many clients with whom she worked 
with to build new lives with respect, strength and dignity.  

 

She earned enormous respect from the agencies who referred clients to her 
(Police, Departments of Corrections, Mental Health, Homeless agencies, 
Education) and the landlords and agents recognised that they would be well 
supported in achieving a successful tenancy. 

 

Denise had many great results with homeless clients with many now 
living independent and responsible lives. 

 

Denise’s departure will be a big loss and we wish Denise and her husband 
Peter the best wishes of the community as they enter this new and exciting 
phase of their life. 

Denise with Colleen Lord with their nominations for Greater 

Hume 2019 citizen of the year  
Laying a wreath on ANZAC day 2012 

Denise at a Jindera Swimming Pool family fun day March 2009 

Denise at a Village Green work party 

August 2009 
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Open 7 Days 
11am - 3pm

We are OPEN – everyday, 11 am – 3 pm 
 

The new shed is progressing; power is on and 
lights are installed. We will start to see items arrive 

to secure the workshop space and before too much 

longer some of the exhibits. We are hoping to have 
demonstration days every month where the various 

motors will run and visitors will be able to see the 

various pieces of equipment and what they did or 

still do. 

We had a very successful working bee last week, 

thanks to the many volunteers who came along. 

The collection of wood was moved and no snakes 

found; the old dunny was relocated and the earth 
moved to allow for the pathway and entrance to 

the new shed.  

Thanks to the Sutherlands for the use of their 

mighty Toro machine. Martin has done a great job 
installing the new paving around the toilets and we 

hope to include a disabled toilet into the complex 

soon. We will continue to work on establishing the 
pathway network across the site over the next few 

months and some fill and levelling will be required 

after the stormwater system is installed. 

We are still hopeful of holding the shed opening 

and Lost Trades Day on Sunday 4th October. 

The museum is in an ideal situation for Albury 

and district residents, being within the bubble, it is 
a great venue for a visit on any day.  

We have a great Treasure Hunt that provides en-

tertainment for young and old and ensures visitors 

look closely at the exhibits within the museum. 

There are several other activities for children and 
the grounds provide a lovely space to 

sit and enjoy the winter sun.  

Don’t forget, Devonshire Tea is 

available on Sundays. 

There is always plenty to be done on the site; it is 

over 2 acres in size and there are many areas that 

people can be involved.  

We are always looking for additional volunteers, 
for door duty, gardening, general maintenance, 

motor maintenance and just general interest in 

things old.  

Our next working bee will be on  

Saturday 15th August,  

so come along and get involved.  
 

The next museum meeting is on  

Monday 10th August,  

this will be held in the Jindera hall at 7.30 pm. 
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 COUNCIL NEWS JULY 2020 
Highlights from meeting held in Holbrook - July 2020 

COVID-19 restrictions have changed the way Council can 
run its monthly meeting.  Councillors attended the July meet-
ing held at Holbrook, observing social distance rules. 
 

You can view the recording of the meeting at  

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX.  The meeting was not open to the 
public. 
 

Business dealt with at the meeting included: 
 

Council adopted a Mobile Food Vending in Public 

Places Policy on a trial basis until May 2021. 

Councillor Denise Knight has announced her resigna-
tion from local government office. Denise’s last day as a 
councillor will be Council’s next meeting on 19 August. 
Council resolved to extend sincere appreciation and 
gratitude to Cr Knight for 33 years outstanding service 
to Council and the communities of Greater Hume.  
Council will seek ministerial approval to dispense with 
a by-election created by the resignation until the next 
local government election to be held on 4 September 

2021. 

Council will seek approval for a range of projects un-
der the Local Road and Community Infrastructure Pro-
gram totalling nearly $1.3M.  Projects put forward are:  
hot mix paving at Village Green Jindera; toilets in-
stalled at Morgan’s Lookout, a changing places facility 
at Ten Mile Creek Gardens Holbrook, a new comfort 
stop at Walbundrie, a memorial to honour Sam McPaul 

at Jingellic/Talmalmo, Walla Walla Skate Park and 
roadworks from the top of Yarara Gap to Coppabella 

Road at Lankeys Creek. 

Council will install a fit for purpose audio visual sys-
tem to facilitate effective communications at the 

Holbrook Library meeting room.  This investment is in 
response to COVID-19 and that Council is required to 
livestream meetings, and will enable Council to pro-
mote the venue widely across the region.  Council will 
also investigate external funding options for similar 
technology to be installed at the Culcairn Council 

Chambers. 

Council will resume support for the Southern Sports 
Academy with a $800 contribution this year, as Greater 
Hume is represented with four young people in a range 
of sports who reside in Greater Hume. The Academy 
provides elite young athletes from southern NSW with 
cutting edge development programs designed to assist 
them in their pursuit of higher-level sports achieve-

ments.  

Council appointed the contractor Nelmac Pty Ltd to 
design and construct a bridge and approaches on Cop-
pabella Road, which will vastly improve access for har-
vesting of softwood pines.  The $680,000 project is fund-

ed by NSW Government Restart NSW fund. 

Council considered a business case for a 24 lot subdi-
vision, and approved a submission seeking a subsidised 
loan of $1.5M for the project. Council noted that if the 
submission is successful, a further report regarding the 
proposed residential subdivision at Culcairn will be 

forthcoming. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing 
at any time on Council’s website. 
 

Cr Heather Wilton     Mayor                     
 greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

It has been a very unproductive year for Jindera 

CWA, our last meeting was in March.   

On July 5th, our normal meeting date, 10 members 
met in Albury for a get-together.  It was a chance to 

catch up and everyone enjoyed the morning.      

We planned to continue each month with a similar 
meeting, but with the virus erupting in Melbourne it has 
been decided not to continue meeting until things im-

prove. 

At this stage the CWA Murray Group is planning to 

go ahead with their meeting on 4th August, at the Albu-
ry CWA rooms, which have been professionally sani-
tized.   There will be a guest speaker regarding the ex-

tension of the Hilltop Cancer Hostel. 

The International Seminar on country of study for 
20/21 Ecuador at Dubbo on 8th August has been can-
celled.  Plans to have a zoom information session and 
virtual webinar with the Ecuador Embassy and Ecuado-

rian community is planned. 

Following the cancellation of the yearly NSW CWA 
Conference in Newcastle, winning items from the previ-

ous country of study, Papua New Guinea International 
Competition will be photographed and published in the 
CWA journal. 

 

To everyone in Jindera and surrounds,  
keep well and stay safe. 

 

Yours in CWA Friendship and fellowship. 

Bev. Blair. 
President.  

Jindera CWA News 

https://bit.ly/35uKFxX
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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Ph: 6025 9260 



 

August 2020 — edition 269                                                                                        Page  19 

Do you know someone who would 
benefit from having a homecooked meal? 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Pick up or delivered      Call 0421 706 578 

Support YOUR  

Local Business 
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TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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WOOD  

FOR 

SALE 
 

$140 per  

6 x 4 trailer load 

 

Delivered  

locally  
 

Phone 

0409 537452  

It has been an excellent month for golfing at Jindera 
with good fields of players in all fields, great to see so 
many social golfers enjoying our course as well. 
 

The club has welcomed many new members over the 
last few months. 
 

Whilst it seems unlikely, the course almost became wet 
in July, it has now dried out, the dam has risen, the 
weeds have been sprayed and the grass is growing. 
 

Covid Conditions, all players are reminded that the 
club is still under the distancing conditions, leaving the 
flag in the hole when putting, tap clubs on completion 
of rounds and social distance at all times please. 
 

Upcoming Events 
Ladies championships continue on Thursday morn-

ings and Sundays 

Vets play 9 hole event every Wednesday morning, tee 
off, 9.30 for 10am tee off    

9 hole Chook run continues from Monday to Friday, 
see notice board for further info (only $5 per round) 

Men and Ladies play 18 hole comps every Sunday 
with tee off 11.30 to 12 noon.  

Mens final round of club championships will be held 
on 9th August 

SAVE THE DAY 
Sunday, 16th August, Drought relief/Sponsors Day to 
be held and will be a 3 ball ambrose event with tee off 
11.30 to 12 noon.    

BBQ lunch to be provided subject to  

Covid Conditions at time of event. 
 

Results.  
Mens June 28th winner Stu Miller 90/68, R/up Ashley 
Paech 71 c/b, Bob Sheerans 93/71 Dave Gray 93/71, 
David Daines 95/72, Dave Briggs 101/73 Peter Kilo 

96/74, David Webb 105/74 
 

July 5th winner Ashley Paech & P. Maling 68 3/4, r/up 
G. Schilg 68 1/4, balls S. Conar & P. Mainwaring 72, 
ladies winner L. Cameron & R. McMillan 77 ¼  NTP  

p. Mainwaring 3rd 

 

Sunday 12th July par event WINNER P. Maling +2 c/b, 
r/up D. Briggs +2, ball comp A. Paech +1, C. McMil-
lan +1, N. Brand square, B. Polkinghorne -1, D. Klien 

+, D. Daines+4   NTP 7th C, McMillan  
 

Chook run 10th July winner G. Schilg 18pts, r/up P. 
Mainwaring 17, balls C. McMillan 16, D. Gray 16, G. 

Allen 16, D. Klein 15, N. Brand 15 
 

17th July Winner D. Singleton 16 with a 2 a 5 on the 
12th, unbelievable. r/up L. Cameron 16 c/b, C, McMil-
lan 16, D. Rixon 16, F. Shannon 15, D. Klein 15, G. 

Preston 15. 
 

26th July winner S. Millar 19, r/up H. Chaston 18, balls 
S. Briggs 17, D. Rixon 17, J. Styles 17, B. Hill 17, W. 

Styles 16, D. Gray 16, W. Peffer 15, N. Brand 16 
 

Ladies 3rd round championships Winner Roz McMillan 
102/73, r/up Lee Cameron 114/74, balls H. Chaston 

109/75, putts Rawinia Smithenbecker 27 

 

WOOD FOR SALE  
Only $140 per generous load delivered locally 

phone Daryl 0409537452 
 

Happy hitting!! 
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Another strange month for 
all anglers with changed 
local Covid conditions, the 
anglers club is trying to keep 
the monthly fishing comps 

going with all sorts of complications and uncertainty 

prevailing. 

At the time of writing our latest fishing comp is in pro-
gress complying with the “bubble” conditions thus lim-

iting the areas we can fish to local NSW areas. 

Anglers have fished the Lake Hume, the Murray river 
and lake Mulwala with limited results. A nice 32cm red-
fin was caught at Kiffens reserve, also Kellie Allen 
caught a nice size 13 thong, this was later released. Re-
ports from Bowna were poor, with John Waters, Mark 
Taylor and Ricko coming home empty handed, Boydy 
may have lost a stonker. Speaking to the maritime ser-
vice officer who was checking all boats for compliancy 
on Saturday, he said 1 yellowbelly was caught and 
someone had lost a trout….truly sad fishing as there 

were a lot of boats out trying their luck. 

If anyone finds a jockey wheel and the handle any-
where between Bowna and Jindera please let Ricko 

know……..there is a reward……….yeah right. 

Remember you have until the end of August as your 
last chance to catch a Murray cod or fish for a Murray 

cray. 

South West Anglers have cancelled the Annual Au-
gust Kiffens fishing Comp on the 28th, 29th and 30th of 
August due to the Covid isolation rules, individual clubs 
can still fish this comp informally if they like. South 
West Anglers meetings are being held with just the ex-
ecutive meeting to keep things going, keep an eye on 
your emails for news updates, also make sure you fol-
low up and fill in the survey on public reserves/stock 

reserves.  

Jindera Anglers are reminded that our new fishing sea-
son has now commenced with the year running from 
July 2020 to July 2021, annual fees are now due and 

remain at $25 a single and $50 a family, juniors are free. 

Presentation Day will happen, just when will be ad-
vised, also our AGM will be held in September, anyone 
interested in a position to help run  the club or would 
like to change any club running conditions need to ad-

vise by writing prior to 14th August. 

Next general meeting will be held on August, 14th at 
5.30pm and next fishing comp will be held on the last 
weekend of  August, commencing at 4pm on Friday, 
28th, 29th and with the measure in at the clubhouse at 
4pm on Sunday, 30th August. The comp will likely be an 
open comp. 
 

Happy Fishing and always remember the early 

worm more than likely will get the European carp. 

JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc. 

Kellie with her prize catch  

Matty and Locky Kalina each caught a nice Murray 

crayfish  
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Shams trophy winning reddy  

The NSW Australian Football History Society, based 
in Sydney, is slowly building up a collection of material 
which reflects a significant influence on the game within 

the state. 

Amongst these are over 1800 Sydney football Records 
and almost the same number of Riverina match pro-
grammes, the ‘Crier’, ‘Sou Wester’ and ‘Aussie Ruler’ 
have been digitally scanned and are viewable on the 

Society’s website: www.nswfootballhistory.com.au. 

More recently over 70 Hume Football League Rec-
ords have been added to the collection and are also 

viewable on the website. 

Slowly the Society are adding written histories of vari-

ous football clubs in NSW and are seeking more. 

A number of clubs have celebrated a significant anni-
versary with the publication of a history book.  The So-
ciety has copies of Howlong and Holbrook football his-
tory publications and are looking to acquire copies of 

the Culcairn, Jindera, MCU club booklets and more. 

If you have access to any of these or know where the 
Society can obtain a copy (happy to pay), please contact 

the Society’s president, Ian Granland on 0412798521. 

Ahh the serenity, notice the motor cover is off........ can't be good?   

What a boat, contact Sham or Wade for your next fishing experience with a difference  

NSW AUSTRALIAN FOOTBALL HISTORY SOCIETY Inc 
Website: nswfootballhistory.com.au      email: History.nsw@afl.com.au 

Football History Society Chases Local Club Histories 

http://www.nswfootballhistory.com.au
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Childrens Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0428 263 318 
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0409 537 452 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………..0411 282 320 
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 


